LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 86TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 16, 2019

TO: Honorable Rafael Anchia, Chair, House Committee on International Relations &
Economic Development

FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director  Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director
Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB2202 by Fallon (Relating to the administration of the Jobs and Education for Texans
(JET) Grant Program.), Committee Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Education Code relating to the administration of the Jobs and Education
for Texans (JET) Grant Program. The bill would allow local manufacturing facilities to become an
eligible recipient of JET grant funds if there is no public junior college, public technical institute,
or public state college located in close geographic proximity to an independent school district in a
rural area. This analysis assumes that the allowance of grants to local manufacturing facilities
would have a minimal effect on the overall level of awards. The bill would also require a biennial
report on results and outcomes of JET grants awarded.

Based on the analysis of the Texas Workforce Commission, it is assumed that the duties and
responsibilities associated with implementing the provisions of the bill could be accomplished by

utilizing existing resources.

The bill would take effect on September 1,2019.
Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 320 Texas Workforce Commission, 701 Texas Education Agency, 781
Higher Education Coordinating Board
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